
 

 
 

 
Dear Isobel Archer & Michael Clements - Business & Human Rights Resource Centre,  
 
RE: 2022 FIFA World Cup workers’ compensation fund 
 
The Football Association of Wales is a member of the UEFA Human Rights Working Group for the 2022 
FIFA World Cup. The issue of compensation for workers who have been injured or lost their lives in 
construction projects related to the World Cup was discussed at length by the UEFA Working Group during 
the group’s last visit to Qatar in June. The Working Group agreed the principle that any injury or death 
should be compensated, and FIFA is now examining compensation mechanisms and has committed to 
providing more information and a response to the many NGOs who have highlighted this important issue 
in the coming weeks. 
 
All reports from the three Working Group site visits to Qatar so far are summarised and posted online on 
UEFA’s Sustainability web platform. The Working Group will continue meeting on a regular basis ahead of 
the 2022 FIFA World Cup in Qatar in view of facilitating dialogue and supporting actions toward the 
preparations, delivery and legacy of the FIFA World Cup in the areas of human and labour rights. 
 
More information on the UEFA Working Group’s latest visit can be found at: 
https://www.uefa.com/insideuefa/sustainability/activities/0270-13f8caa16930-d604309a491e-1000--our-
resources/  
 
The FAW will continue to provide further information on its upcoming plans and updates on progress 
made in collaboration with the association’s stakeholders and external networks across the FAW’s PAWB 
website (www.PAWB.Cymru) 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Jason Webber  
Senior Equality, Diversity, Inclusion and Integrity Manager 
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